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Agenda Item 5c 

 

 

TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 

 

PREPARED BY: Brendon Freeman, Analyst 

 

MEETING DATE: June 1, 2015 

 

SUBJECT: Time Extension Request: Big Ranch Road No. 5 Annexation to the 

Napa Sanitation District 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
It is recommended that the Commission take formal action to approve a time extension for 

the completion of terms and conditions for the Big Ranch Road No. 5 Annexation to the Napa 

Sanitation District for one year effective June 2, 2015 extending to June 2, 2016. 

 

BACKGROUND / ANALYSIS 

 
On June 2, 2014 the Commission approved a modified proposal to annex four incorporated 

parcels in the City of Napa consisting of 6.5 acres to the Napa Sanitation District (NSD).  

The annexation is intended to facilitate the development of the subject parcels to include up 

to 17 total new single-family residences.  The landowner has submitted the attached letter 

requesting a one-year time extension in order to complete the standard terms and conditions 

adopted by the Commission in approving the annexation.  The letter states that the 

subdivision is currently in construction and most of the improvements are complete.  The 

landowner anticipates a timely completion of the project as well as all LAFCO and NSD 

requirements, including meeting any outstanding terms and conditions of approval. 

 
California Government Code Section 57001 requires a Certificate of Completion be filed 

within one year of annexation approval by LAFCO.  This code section permits a commission 

to authorize an extension of time it deems reasonable for the completion of necessary terms 

and conditions.  It has been the practice of the Commission to allow applicants a one-time 

extension of up to one year.  The requested time extension appears reasonable given the 

landowner is demonstrating a commitment to complete all outstanding terms and conditions. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS 
 

1) Time Extension Request Letter from Landowner (May 4, 2015) 

2) Resolution No. 2014-09 
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